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We would like to vehemently express our opposition to HB49. As parents, it is our 

duty and right to make medical decisions for our children as we see fit. It is our 

understanding that the AAP wishes to eliminate all vaccine exemption rights for 

parents. It is not the right of the AAP to determine that we must have a doctors 

signature or approval on a medical decision or to require vaccine exemption 

tracking, which we see a serious violation of our privacy. Their doctor members 

benefit significantly from the usage of vaccines, which is a serious conflict of interest 

in this matter. We are living in a highly politicized environment on the subject of 

vaccines and the facts are becoming lost in this political debate. As you consider this 

issue, I would ask you some questions:  
-Are you aware that vaccine manufacturers face zero liability for any death or 

injuries that occur due to their products since 1986? 
-Are you aware that the government National Vaccine Injury Compensation Fund 

has paid out almost 4 Billion dollars to date to vaccine injured families and 

individuals? 
-Are you aware that the manufacturers inserts list many serious adverse reactions to 

vaccines including - pancreatitis, vasculitis, diabetes, thrombocytopenia, 

encephalitis, Guillain-Barre Syndrome, seizures, and more? 
-Are you aware that the current vaccine schedule has never been tested in 

combination? 
-Are you aware that the ingredients in various vaccines include - formaldehyde, 

aluminum, mercury, aborted fetal cells, and polysorbate 80?  
-Knowing these above concerns, do you still feel that the government has the final 

say as to what is injected into our children? Parents do not need to be harassed, 

coerced, or 'reeducated' regarding vaccines. Parents who opt out of vaccines, or 

choose to delay vaccines, for their children do copious research and have come to 

their own decisions after studying the above factors, more research than many 

physicians themselves have done. Most pediatricians are not even aware of the 

VAERS (Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System), a passive reporting system 

because there is no punishment for not reporting vaccine injury, therefore their 

patients do not either. All of the above points can be easily found through a google 

search, this is not classified information. 
As chiropractors who work with many vaccine injured children, as 
parents who have spent hundreds of hours researching vaccines, and 
as the founders of the grassroots Ohio Vaccine Freedom group, we 



demand that our rights to determine what is injected in to our 
children be our final decision without undue restraint, such as will be 
the result of HB49.  
Respectfully, 
Drs. Julie and Michael Nichols 
 


